
 

 
 
 

 
     M E M O R A N D U M  

  
TO: MAYOR AND COUNCIL 

 
DATE: FEBRUARY 27, 2017 

FROM: COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DIVISION 
 

FILE NO: 4320-01 

SUBJECT: TAXI LICENCE AMENDMENT PROPOSAL 

 
The purpose of this memorandum is to advise Mayor and Council of a request by 
Aldergrove Langley Taxi Ltd. to the Passenger Transportation Board of BC to amend their 
existing Passenger Transportation Licence to add additional licenses (Attachment A). 
   
Aldergrove Langley Taxi Ltd. has held a valid Business Licence to operate within the Township 
of Langley since 1998 (Attachment B).  The company has made a request to make an 
amendment to their existing Passenger Transportation Licence to add additional licenses.  They 
are requesting to add five additional vehicles to their fleet, which will service three municipalities 
including the Township of Langley.  The Passenger Transportation Board requires that the 
applicant send their request to all municipalities, where they are licenced, to provide for an 
opportunity for those municipalities to comment. 
 

Taxi and Limousine services are provincially regulated by the Passenger Transportation Board 
who administer and enforce the Passenger Transportation Act to protect public interest and 
safety.  As per the Township’s Licencing Policy No. 07-406 (Attachment C), the Township may 
issue business licences to companies or individuals who wish to provide service only within the 
boundaries of the Township, upon verification of a Passenger Transportation Licence. 
 

Township’s Policy states that upon receipt of written notice of an application before the Board 
and any related documentation (collectively, the “Application”), Council may do one or more of 
the following: a) receive the Application for informational purposes; b) comment upon the 
Application; and c) refer the Application to staff for further consideration or action.  Furthermore, 
the Policy states that without fettering Council’s discretion to do so in a specific case, Council 
will generally not comment upon an Application.  
 

Unless specified, the Licence Inspector will send the information to the Passenger 
Transportation Board without recommendation or endorsement; stating that the request has 
been received and is being forwarded for Passenger Transportation Board’s consideration. 
 
 
 
Attachment A    Passenger Transportation Board Application 
 
Attachment B    Township of Langley Business Licence 
 
Attachment C    Licencing Policy No. 07-406 
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